another survey would be conducted concerning the impact of the earthquake on local voters. He indicated the District would be asking for the same tax rate with an extension of the current bond. He indicated a specific recommendation would be going to College Council, the unions, and would be asking for ASG support.

• Announced that on June 2, 2010 Congressman Bob Filner would be on campus to make a special flag presentation.

## **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

#### **Academic Senate - Kevin White**

 Chair Heumann stated there was discussion on the upcoming CTA elections; and discussion on whether the CTA President should have a seat at the Board of Trustee's Resource Table.

#### Policy & Procedure Committee - Victor Jaime

Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 12, 2010.

# **Student Affairs Committee - Sergio Lopez**

Announced the committee received two new student appeals.

## **Budget and Fiscal Planning Committee – John Abarca**

- Co-Chair Abarca stated that a new budget priority criteria was discussed.
- Next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 12, 2010 @ 4:30 p.m.

### **Marketing Committee - Bill Gay**

 Director Gay announced that there were 300 grade school students on campus on May 6<sup>th</sup> and 7<sup>th</sup> touring the science building. He stated the Communications Department would be handling the grade school tours, and the Foundation would be handling the adult tours.

#### **DISCUSSION AND INFORMATION ITEMS**

#### 1. SLO Presentation – Toni Pfister

- Instructor Toni Pfister announced that next year the instructors would be using CurricuNET to import course schedules.
- Announced the SLO Assessments are due June 4<sup>th</sup> and would be having Mini Workshops in the next couple of weeks.
- Announced that the second annual Best Practice SLO Symposium would take place on May 26<sup>th</sup>.
- Dr. Gould thanked Toni Pfister for her part in reaching the District's goal to finish the SLO cycle by December 2010.